                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  18th October, 2021.
HELD IN MATHRY COMMUNITY HALL
Present:  Cllrs:  Tim Mason (Chair), Jill Morgan, Alan Price, Brynley Morris, James Richards, 
                          Graham Johns
In Attendance:  Jennifer Huggett, Steve Brady, Clerk - Vanessa Walker
1. Representation by Members of the Public 
Jennifer Huggett attended the meeting to discuss the following: 
 a) Castlemorris crossroads – Jennifer asked again that a speed limit be considered for the B4333 through the crossroads.     Speed tests have shown that no vehicle exceeded 56 mph, the average speed was under 40mph and 85% of traffic went through at 45mph or less.  C Cllr. Neil Prior is arranging for speed testing of cars coming down through Catlemorris village.   The old crossroad sign is being replaced and the road signs renewed.   C Cllr. Prior has arranged for the Highways Dept to review the speeding along the B4333 again.
 b)  Delivery of items purchased through the Enhancing Pembs Grant   Jennifer asked that representatives from Castlemorris be informed when a decision regarding the EPG has been notified by PCC and also that items delivered for Castlemorris be notified as soon as possible. 


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 20th September, 2021, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price.  Seconded by Cllr.Jill Morgan.
3. Matters Arising 
· Footpaths - blocked footpath near Gilfach Farm – Cllr. Alan Price has investigated.   The blockage referred to is probably on Pathway No. 63/20 which comes out at Gilfach Fach – this path has not been open for some years.  Cllr. Jill Morgan is in touch with Sean Tilling from Pembs County Council and over recent months has also been in contact with Anthony Richards, Access Manager for the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority, over problems of blockages on several paths including those near Rhoslanog, Square & Compass and Abercastle.

· Defibrillator for Castlemorris – Cllr. James Richards confirmed that machines are between £1200 and £1400 plus VAT.  Councillors decided that it should be located by the community noticeboard.  There is a charity that offers £300 towards the cost.  The Clerk was asked to set up a crowd funding page.  Cllr. Alan Price proposed a Council contribution of £200 if required.  Seconded by Cllr. James Richards
· Review of one way system in Mathy – C Cllr. Neil Prior – Pembs County Council will be reviewing local one- way systems including Mathry in the near future.  The Clerk was asked to invited Claire Williams, new Senior Traffic & Road Safety Engineer, from Pembs County Council to a future meeting.
The following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:

· PCC Tree Policy – invitation to Richard Staden to attend future meeting.  The Clerk has sent an invitation – no response as yet.









4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   SSE (Xmas lights 2020) - £36.00
      Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.
          Account information:
Balance of current a/c  £4,109.85

Balance of deposit a/c  £508.21
The Clerk was asked to transfer £1000 back from the deposit to the current a/c.  
(Mistake made in transferring funds from last meeting)



5. PLANNING
Planning Application 
PCC

21/0629/PA:  Gilfach Fach, Mathry – proposed 2 storey side extension, single storey utility extension with balcony over and internal alterations.    No adverse comments.


6.    a)  CORRESPONDENCE   
i)          Email from Jennifer Huggett re the two items to be discussed under Public Participation received.
ii) Copy of email from C Cllr. Neil Prior sent to Ms. Huggett in September received.

iii) Email from Cllr. Alan Price giving notice of his intention to retire from the Council at the

next Annual Meeting in May 2022 received.

iv) Email from Anna Curtis requesting a new goalpost for the village received.  Councillors discussed replacing the single goal post.  Proposed by Cllr. Graham Johns, seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.

v) Caru Cymru – information on this project to eliminate waste received.  

vi) Cynnai Cymru – eco literacy course received.

vii) Fleccsi Bwcabus – information of amalgamation of services received.

viii) Email correspondence from Huw Williams re second home premium council tax received.

ix) Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales – draft annual report received.

Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Draft Annual Report - February 2022 
x) One Voice Wales – self evaluation toolkit for councils – pilot scheme looking for participants received.
xi) Solva Care annual report received.
       b)   NEWSLETTERS
              i)     Community Health Council received.
              ii)    Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Service received.
       c)   CONSULTATIONS
              i)   WG – Being a Councillor.
                   https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/Councillor-Remuneration-2021/
ii)   WG – consultation on second homes tax and self catering.  Councillors agreed to fill this out    

      collectively online at the next meeting after the PCC Cabinet report is issued.
 
 iii)   Biodiversity around Wales.

iv)    Pembrokeshire Assessment of Local Wellbeing.
6. COMMUNITY HALL


7. AUDIT
Audit Wales had missed the deadline of the 30th September to finalise all council Audits.  The Clerk had been instructed to put a notice on the webpage to that effect.  



    

8. REMEMBRANCE ARRANGEMENTS
The Clerk would obtain a wreath and Councillors were pleased to take up the offer of playing the Last Post by Evan Curtis.
The Service will be held at 11am, Cllr. Jill Morgan will officiate.


9. FRENCH TWINNING


10. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Pembs County Council have voted for a 100% increase in the second home council tax premium.   Extra revenue will go into a strategic fund for local affordable housing including Community Land Trusts.  Refuse tip consultation – almost 1000 people responded and it is proposed that no recycling centre will be closed but some of them will be subject to reduced hours.  Llanrhian Connected Community Project is running a community day on the 31st October.
11. Visit Pembrokeshire
Llys y Fran Event – Cllr. Alan Price and Cllr. Jill Morgan attended the recent day at Llys y Fran run by Visit Pembrokeshire.  Cllr. Alan Price has written a letter complaining about the lack of use of the Welsh Language.  The Clerk was asked to also send a letter from the Community Council to Visit Pembrokeshire about this.
Signed …………………………………
Date  ……………………………………
